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 Title of each class of securities       Amount to be       offering price per        Proposed maximum            Amount of 
          to be registered                registered            security(1)          aggregate offering       registration fee 
                                                                                          price(1) 
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(3)  Fixed exercise price of options granted under the plan with respect to the 
     number of shares shown. 
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                                     PART II 
                           INFORMATION REQUIRED IN THE 
                             REGISTRATION STATEMENT 
 
ITEM 3.  INCORPORATION OF DOCUMENTS BY REFERENCE. 
 
         The documents listed in (a) through (c) below are incorporated by 
reference in this registration statement. All documents subsequently filed by 
registrant pursuant to Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 and 15(d) of the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934 ("Exchange Act"), prior to the filing of a post-effective 
amendment which indicates that all securities offered have been sold or which 
deregisters all securities then remaining unsold, shall be deemed to be 
incorporated by reference in the registration statement and to be part thereof 
from the date of filing of such documents. 
 
         (a) The registrant's annual report on Form 10-K for the year ended 
December 31, 2000, as filed March 30, 2001, and the information contained in 
Part III of the registrant's annual report on Form 10-K for the year ended 
December 31, 2000. 
 
         (b) Any reports filed by the registrant pursuant to Section 13(a) or 
15(d) of the Exchange Act since December 31, 2000. 
 
         (c) The description of the registrant's common stock contained in 
registrant's registration statement filed under the Exchange Act on October 21, 
1992, including amendments thereto filed December 6, 1995, March 25, 1997 and 
April 27, 2000 for the purpose of updating such description. 
 
ITEM 4.  DESCRIPTION OF SECURITIES. 
 
         Not applicable. 
 
ITEM 5.  INTERESTS OF NAMED EXPERTS AND COUNSEL. 
 
         Mark Creatura, general counsel of the registrant, who has passed upon 
the legality of the shares of common stock, no par value, registered hereby, is 
a full-time employee of the registrant, and is a participant in the Consumer 
Portfolio Services, Inc. 1997 Long-Term Incentive Plan. 
 
ITEM 6.  INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS. 
 
         Under California law, a California corporation may eliminate or limit 
the personal liability of a director to the corporation for monetary damages for 
breach of the director's duty of care as a director, provided that the breach 
does not involve certain enumerated actions, including, among other things, 
intentional misconduct or knowing and culpable violation of the law, acts or 
omissions which the director believes to be contrary to the best interests of 
the corporation or its shareholders or which reflect an absence of good faith on 
the director's part, the unlawful purchase or redemption of stock, payment of 
unlawful dividends, and receipt of improper personal benefits. The registrant's 
Board of Directors believes that such provisions have become commonplace among 
major corporations and are beneficial in attracting and retaining qualified 
directors, and the registrant's Articles of Incorporation include such 
provisions. 
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         The registrant's Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws also impose a 
mandatory obligation upon the registrant to indemnify any director or officer to 
the fullest extent authorized or permitted by law (as now or hereinafter in 
effect), including under circumstances in which indemnification would otherwise 
be at the discretion of the registrant. 
 
ITEM 7.  EXEMPTION FROM REGISTRATION CLAIMED. 
 
         Not applicable 
 
ITEM 8.  EXHIBITS. 
 
The following exhibits are filed: 
 
    Exhibit No.        Description of Exhibit 
    -----------        ---------------------- 
 
          4.1          Consumer Portfolio Services, Inc. 1997 Long-Term 
                       Incentive Stock Plan (as amended). 
 
          5.1          Opinion of counsel re legality of securities offered. 
 
         23.1          Consent of KPMG LLP. 
 
         23.2          Consent of counsel (contained in Exhibit 5.1). 
 
ITEM 9.  UNDERTAKINGS. 
 
         Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities 
Act of 1933, as amended, may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling 
persons of the registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions or otherwise, the 
registrant has been informed that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange 
Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the 
event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than 
payment by the registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or 
controlling person of the registrant in the successful defense of any action, 
suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person 
in connection with the securities being registered hereunder, the registrant 
will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has already been settled 
by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the 
question of whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as 
expressed in the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and will be governed by the 
final adjudication of such issue. 
 
         The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes: 
 
(1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a 
post-effective amendment to this registration statement (other than as provided 
in the proviso and instructions to Item 512(a) of Regulation S-K) (i) to include 
any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act of 1933 (the 
"Securities Act"); (ii) to reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising 
after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent 
post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, 
represent a fundamental change in the registration statement; and (iii) to 
include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not 
previously disclosed in the registration statement or any material change to 
such information in the registration statement; 
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provided, however, that paragraphs (a)(1) (i) and (a)(1)(ii) do not apply if the 
information required to be included in a post-effective amendment by those 
paragraphs is contained in periodic reports that are filed with or furnished to 
the Commission by the registrant pursuant to Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange 
Act and are incorporated by reference in the registration statement. 
 
(2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act, 
each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new registration 
statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such 
securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering 
thereof. 
 
(3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of 
the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination of the 
offering. 
 
(4) That, for purposes of determining any liability under the Securities Act, 
each filing of the registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or 
Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act that is incorporated by reference in the 
registration statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement 
relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities 
at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                   SIGNATURES 
 
         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the 
registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all 
of the requirements for filing on Form S-8 and has duly caused this registration 
statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly 
authorized, in the city of Irvine, state of California, on December 20, 2001. 
 
                                          CONSUMER PORTFOLIO SERVICES, INC. 
 
 
                                          By:   /s/ CHARLES E. BRADLEY, JR. 
                                             ---------------------------------- 
                                             Charles E. Bradley, Jr., President 
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Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this registration 
statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the 
dates indicated. 
 
 
 
 
              Signature                            Title                            Date 
 
                                                                         
     /s/ CHARLES E. BRADLEY, JR.    President, Director, and Chief Executive  December 20, 2001 
       Charles E. Bradley, Jr.      Officer (Principal Executive Officer) 
 
 
         /s/ DAVID KENNEALLY        Senior Vice President and Chief           December 20, 2001 
           David Kenneally          Financial Officer (Principal 
                                    Financial Officer) 
 
 
        /s/ THOMAS L. CHRYSTIE      Director                                  December 20, 2001 
          Thomas L. Chrystie 
 
 
 
 
                                    Director 
       John E. McConnaughy, Jr. 
 
 
 
          /s/ JOHN G. POOLE         Director                                  December 20, 2001 
            John G. Poole 
 
 
 
        /s/ WILLIAM B. ROBERTS      Director                                  December 20, 2001 
          William B. Roberts 
 
 
 
         /s/ ROBERT A. SIMMS        Director                                  December 20, 2001 
           Robert A. Simms 
 
 
 
          /s/ DANIEL S. WOOD        Director                                  December 20, 2001 
            Daniel S. Wood 
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                                                                     EXHIBIT 4.1 
 
 
                        CONSUMER PORTFOLIO SERVICES, INC. 
                1997 Long-Term Incentive Stock Plan (as Amended) 
                       (CURRENT THROUGH DECEMBER 20, 2001) 
 
 
1.       PURPOSES OF THE PLAN 
 
         The purposes of the 1997 Long-Term Incentive Stock Plan (the "Plan") of 
Consumer Portfolio Services, Inc., a California corporation (the "Company") are 
to: promote the interests of the Company and its stockholders by strengthening 
the Company's ability to attract and retain highly competent officers and other 
key employees; permit the awarding of opportunities for Plan participants to be 
rewarded using stock-based incentives; and to provide a means to encourage stock 
ownership and proprietary interest in the Company by the recipients of awards 
made under the Plan. 
 
 
2.       DEFINITIONS 
 
         a) "1934 Act" means the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934, as 
amended, including the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder. 
 
         b) "Award" means an Option (including an ISO), an SAR, a stock Award, a 
stock payment, any other award made pursuant to the terms of the Plan, or any 
combination of them, as described in and granted under the Plan. 
 
         c) "Board" means the board of directors of the Company. 
 
         d) "Change of Control" is defined in Section 11. 
 
         e) "Code" means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, 
including any rules and regulations promulgated thereunder. 
 
         f) "Committee" means the Compensation Committee of the Board or such 
other committee as may be appointed by the Board to administer the Plan. 
 
         g) "Company" means Consumer Portfolio Services, Inc., a California 
corporation. 
 
         h) "Eligible Person" means any natural person who at the time of an 
Award (i) is an employee of the Company or any Subsidiary, or (ii) is an 
employee of a business acquired by or an entity merged into the Company or any 
Subsidiary; provided, however, that with respect to an Award of ISOs, an 
"Eligible Person" means only a natural person who is at the time of grant an 
employee of the Company or of a corporation to which the Company is a parent 
corporation as defined in Section 424 of the Code, or successor provision. 
 
         i) "Fair Market Value" means the average of the high and low selling 
prices of a Share as reported in The Wall Street Journal (or other readily 
available public source designated by the Committee) for the last trading day 
for which such prices are available prior to the applicable transaction date 
under the Plan. If the Committee determines that there is no readily available 
source of information regarding transactions in Shares, then Fair Market Value 
shall mean the fair market value of a Share as determined by the Committee. 
 
         j) "ISO" means an incentive stock option as defined in Section 422 of 
the Code. 
 
         k) "Option" means an Award under the Plan of an option to purchase 
Shares, and includes ISO Awards and options that do not meet the requirements of 
Section 422 of the Code. 
 
         l) "Participant" means an Eligible Person who has been granted an Award 
under the Plan. 
 
         m) "Plan Year" means a twelve-month period beginning with January 1 of 
each year, commencing with January 1, 1997. 
 
         n) "Prior Plan" means the Consumer Portfolio Services, Inc. 1991 Stock 
Option Plan. 
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         o) "SAR" means a stock appreciation right. 
 
         p) "Shares" means the common stock of the Company, no par value. 
 
         q) "Subsidiary" mean any entity that is directly or indirectly 
controlled by the Company, or any entity, including an acquired entity, in which 
the Company has a significant equity interest, as determined by the Committee. 
 
3.       EFFECTIVE DATE OF PLAN AND DURATION OF PLAN 
 
         The Plan shall become effective upon its adoption by the Board. Any 
Awards hereunder may be made immediately upon such effectiveness; provided, 
however, (i) that the Plan and any such Awards shall be void AB INITIO if the 
shareholders of the Company do not approve the Plan within one year after its 
adoption by the Board, and (ii) no ISO or SAR may be exercised prior to 
shareholder approval. Unless previously terminated by the Board of Directors, 
the Plan shall expire at the close of business on April 30, 2007. 
 
4.       PLAN ADMINISTRATION 
 
         a) COMMITTEE -- The Committee shall administer the Plan. The Committee 
shall comprise two or more members of the Board, each of whom shall be both (i) 
a non-employee director within the meaning of Rule 16b-3 under the 1934 Act and 
(ii) an outside director within the meaning of Section 162(m) of the Code; 
provided, however, that the Board may by resolution specifically declaring that 
compliance with said restrictions of Rule 16b-3 or Section 162(m), or both, is 
no longer necessary or advisable, name to the Committee individuals who do not 
meet such definitions. Each member of the Committee shall serve for such term as 
the Board may determine, subject to removal by the Board at any time. 
 
         b) COMMITTEE AUTHORITY -- The Committee shall have full and exclusive 
authority to interpret the Plan and to adopt such rules, regulations and 
guidelines for carrying out the Plan as it may deem necessary or proper, all of 
which authority shall be executed in the best interests of the Company and in 
keeping with the provisions and objectives of the Plan. Without limiting the 
preceding grant of authority, the Committee shall have the authority (i) to 
select Award recipients, (ii) to establish all Award terms and conditions, (iii) 
to adopt procedures and regulations governing Awards, (iv) to approve forms of 
Award agreements for use under this Plan, (v) to amend the terms of any 
outstanding Award, including a reduction in the exercise price of any Option or 
SAR to reflect a decrease in Fair Market Value, subject to consent of the 
Participant to the extent required by the applicable Award agreement, (vi) to 
construe and interpret the Plan and any Award agreements, and (vii) to make all 
other determinations necessary or advisable for the administration of this Plan, 
including the authority in the event of a spin-off or other corporate 
transaction to replace an Award under the Plan with an award from another issuer 
or plan or an award relating to property other than Shares. All decisions made 
by the Committee shall be conclusive, final and binding on all persons affected 
by such decisions. 
 
         c) No member of the Committee shall be liable for any action or 
determination with respect to the Plan, and the members shall be entitled to 
indemnification and reimbursement in the manner provided in the Company's 
Articles of Incorporation and its bylaws, as amended. In the performance of its 
functions under the Plan, the Committee shall be entitled to rely upon 
information and advice furnished by the Company's officers, accountants, counsel 
and any other party the Committee deems necessary, and no member of the 
Committee shall be liable for any action taken or not taken in reliance upon any 
such advice. 
 
5.       PARTICIPATION 
 
         The Committee may from time to time grant Awards under the Plan to any 
Eligible Person. The Committee may impose such terms and conditions on any such 
Award as the Committee may find advisable. 
 
6.       AVAILABLE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK 
 
         a) Subject to any adjustment pursuant to Section 6(c), grants of Awards 
are subject to the following limitations: 
 
                  (i) the aggregate number of Shares as to which Awards may be 
         granted shall not exceed 3,400,000. 
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                  (ii) In addition, awards may be granted with respect to the 
         following: any Shares available for grants under the Prior Plan that 
         have not been committed for issuance under grants made under the Prior 
         Plan; any Shares that are represented by grants or portions of grants 
         made under the Plan or the Prior Plan that are forfeited, expire or are 
         canceled without the issuance of Shares; and any Shares that may be 
         tendered, either actually or by attestation, by a person as full or 
         partial payment made to the Company in connection with the exercise of 
         any stock option under the Plan or the Prior Plan. 
 
                  (iii) The aggregate number of Shares that may be represented 
         by Awards granted to any one individual under Sections 7(b), 7(c), 7(d) 
         and 7(e) of the Plan shall not exceed 1,000,000 over the life of the 
         Plan. 
 
                  (iv) The aggregate number of Shares that may be used in 
         settlement of Awards pursuant to Section 7(d) of the Plan shall not 
         exceed 30% of total number of Shares available under this Section 6(a). 
 
         b) EXCLUSIONS AND SOURCE OF SHARES -- Any Shares issued, and any Awards 
that are granted through the assumption of, or in substitution for, outstanding 
awards previously granted by an acquired entity shall not be counted against the 
Shares available for Awards under the Plan. No fractional Shares shall be issued 
under the Plan. Cash may be paid in lieu of any fractional Shares in settlements 
of awards under the Plan. 
 
         c) ADJUSTMENTS -- In the event of any stock dividend, stock split, 
combination or exchange of equity securities, merger, consolidation, 
recapitalization, spin-off or other distribution (other than normal cash 
dividends) of Company's assets to stockholders, or any other change affecting 
Shares or Share price the Committee in its discretion may make such 
proportionate adjustments as it may deem appropriate to reflect such change with 
respect to: (i) the limitations on the numbers of Shares that may be issued and 
represented by Awards as set forth in Section 6(a); (ii) each outstanding Award; 
and (iii) the exercise price per Share for any outstanding Options, SARs or 
similar Awards. 
 
7.       AWARDS 
 
         a) General -- The Committee shall determine the type or types of 
Award(s), if any, to be made to each Eligible Person. Awards may be granted 
singly, in combination or in tandem. Awards also may be made in combination or 
in tandem with, in replacement of, as alternatives to grants or rights under the 
Plan or any other employee compensation plan of the Company, including the plan 
of any acquired entity. The types of Awards that may be granted under the Plan 
are: 
 
         b) Stock Options -- An Option shall represent a right to purchase a 
specified number of Shares during a specified period as determined by the 
Committee. The purchase price per Share shall be as specified in the Committee 
resolution granting same, or, in the absence of any specification, shall be the 
Fair Market Value of one Share. The Committee shall designate each Option as an 
ISO or as an Option other than an ISO. The Shares covered by an Option may be 
purchased, in accordance with the applicable Award agreement , by cash payment 
or any other method permitted by the Committee, which other methods may include 
(i) tender (either actually or by attestation) of Shares valued at the Fair 
Market Value at the date of exercise; (ii) authorizing a third party to sell the 
Shares (or a sufficient portion thereof) acquired upon exercise of a stock 
option, and assigning for delivery to the Company a sufficient amount of the 
sale proceeds to pay for all the Shares acquired through such exercise and any 
tax withholding obligations resulting from such exercise; (iii) delivery of the 
Participant's promissory note with such recourse, interest, term, security and 
other provisions as the Committee deems appropriate, or (iv) any combination of 
the above. Unless some other method of payment is explicitly authorized, either 
by resolution of the Committee or the terms of the written Option agreement, 
payment for Shares shall be by delivery of cash to the Company prior to the 
issuance of such Shares. The Committee may grant Options that provide for the 
grant of a subsequent restoration Option if the exercise price has been paid for 
by tendering Shares to the Company. Any restoration Option may cover up to the 
number of Shares tendered in exercising the predecessor Option, with the Option 
purchase price set at the then-current Fair Market Value, and the term of such 
restoration Option may not extend beyond the remaining term of the original 
option. 
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         c) SARs -- An SAR shall represent a right to receive a payment, in 
cash, Shares or a combination, equal to the excess of the Fair Market Value of a 
specified number of Shares on the date the SAR is exercised over the Fair Market 
Value on the date the SAR was granted as set forth in the applicable Award 
agreement; except that if an SAR is granted retroactively in tandem with or in a 
substitution for a stock option, the designated Fair Market Value in the 
applicable Award agreement may be the Fair Market Value on the date such stock 
option was granted. 
 
         d) Stock Awards -- A stock Award shall represent an Award made in 
Shares or denominated in units equivalent in value to Shares. All or part of any 
stock Award may be subject to conditions and restrictions established by the 
Committee, and set forth in the Award agreement, which may include, but are not 
limited to, continuous service with the Company, the achievement of performance 
goals, or both. The vesting period of any stock Award will be not less than six 
months. The performance criteria that the Committee may use in granting stock 
Awards contingent on performance goals for officers to whom Section ss.162(m) of 
the Code is applicable shall consist of Fair Market Value of Shares, earnings, 
return on equity, and revenues. The Committee may select one criterion or 
multiple criteria for measuring performance, and the measurement may be based on 
absolute Company or business unit performance or based on performance as 
compared with other companies. 
 
         e) Stock Payment -- A Stock Payment shall represent an issuance of 
Shares as payment for compensation which otherwise would have been delivered in 
cash (including without limitation any compensation that is intended to qualify 
as performance-based compensation for purposes of Section 162(m) of the Code). 
No minimum vesting period need apply to Shares issued as a Stock Payment. Any 
Shares used for such payment will be valued at their Fair Market Value at the 
time of payment and shall be subject to such restrictions (including without 
limitation restrictions on transfer), if any, and other terms and conditions as 
may be determined by the Committee at the time of payment. 
 
8.       DIVIDENDS AND DIVIDEND EQUIVALENTS 
 
         The Committee may provide that any Awards may earn dividends or 
dividend equivalents, which shall not be deemed earned in the absence of 
explicit provision therefor. Such dividends or dividend equivalents may be paid 
currently or may be credited to a Participant's account. Any crediting of 
dividends or dividend equivalents may be subject to such restrictions and 
conditions as the Committee may establish, including reinvestment in additional 
Shares or share equivalents. 
 
9.       PAYMENTS AND PAYMENT DEFERRALS 
 
         Payment of Awards may be in the form of cash, Shares, other Awards or 
combinations thereof as the Committee shall determine, and with such 
restrictions as it may impose. The Committee also may require or permit 
Participants to elect to defer the issuance of Shares from Stock Options or 
Stock Awards or the settlement of Awards in cash under such rules and procedures 
as it may establish under the Plan. It also may provide that deferred 
settlements include the payment or crediting of interest on the deferred 
amounts, or the payment or crediting of dividend equivalents where the deferred 
amounts are denominated in Share equivalents. In addition, the Committee may 
stipulate in an Award agreement, either at time of grant or by subsequent 
amendment, that a payment or portion of a payment of an Award be delayed in the 
event that Section 162(m) of the Code (or any successor or similar provision of 
the Code affecting tax deductibility) would operate to disallow a tax deduction 
by the Company for all or a portion of such payment. The period of any such 
delay in payment shall be until the payment, or portion thereof, is tax 
deductible, or such earlier date as the Committee may determine. 
 
         Shares shall not be issued pursuant to an Award unless the issuance and 
delivery of such Shares pursuant thereto would comply with all applicable laws, 
and shall be further subject to the approval of counsel for the Company with 
respect to such compliance. The Company shall have no obligation to cause 
compliance with any applicable law. In particular, but without limitation, the 
Company shall have no obligation to register under the Securities Act of 1933 
the Shares issuable pursuant to any Award. 
 
         As a condition to the issuance of Shares to a Participant, the Company 
may require the Participant to represent and warrant at the time of any such 
issuance that the Shares are being purchased only for investment and without any 
present intention to sell or distribute such Shares if, in the opinion of 
counsel for the Company, such a representation is required by any applicable 
law. 
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10.      TRANSFERABILITY 
 
         Awards under the Plan shall not be transferable or assignable other 
than by will or the laws of descent and distribution, except that the Committee 
may provide for the transferability of particular Awards, other than ISOs: 
 
         a) by gift or other transfer to (i) any trust or estate in which the 
original Award recipient or such person's spouse or other immediate relative has 
a beneficial interest; or (ii) a spouse or other immediate relative, provided, 
however, that the Participant continues to have substantial beneficial interest 
in the Shares covered by the Award after such transfer; or 
 
         b) pursuant to a qualified domestic relations order. 
 
         In the event that a Participant terminates employment with the Company 
or any Subsidiary to assume a position with a governmental, charitable, 
educational or similar non-profit institution, the Committee may subsequently 
authorize a third party, including but not limited to a "blind" trust, to act on 
behalf of and for the benefit of such Participant regarding any outstanding 
Award held by the Participant subsequent to such termination of employment. If 
so permitted by the Committee, a Participant may designate a beneficiary or 
beneficiaries to exercise the rights of the Participant and receive any 
distribution under the Plan upon the death of the Participant. 
 
11.      CHANGE OF CONTROL 
 
         a) In order to maintain the Participants' rights in the event of a 
Change of Control, the Committee in its sole discretion may, either at the time 
an Award is made hereunder or at any time prior to, or coincident with or after 
the time of a Change of Control: 
 
                  i) provide for the acceleration of any time periods relating 
         to the exercise or realization of such Awards so that such Awards may 
         be exercised or realized in full on or before a date fixed by the 
         Committee; 
 
                  ii) provide for the purchase of such Awards, upon the 
         Participant's request, for an amount of cash equal to the amount which 
         could have been obtained upon the exercise or realization of such 
         rights had such Awards been currently exercisable or payable; 
 
                  iii) make such adjustment to the Awards then outstanding as 
         the Committee deems appropriate to reflect such transaction or change; 
         or 
 
                  iv) cause the Awards then outstanding to be assumed, or new 
         rights substituted therefore, by the surviving corporation in such 
         change. 
 
         b) The Committee may, in its discretion, include such further 
provisions and limitations in any agreement documenting such Awards as it may 
deem equitable and in the best interests of the Company. 
 
         c) A "Change of Control" shall be deemed to occur if and when: 
 
                  i) any person, including a "person" as such term is used in 
         Section 14(d)(2) of the 1934 Act (a "Person"), is or becomes a 
         beneficial owner (as such term is defined in Rule 13d-3 under the 1934 
         Act), directly or indirectly, of securities of the Company representing 
         25% or more of the combined voting power of the Company's then 
         outstanding securities, but excluding any such person who holds such 
         voting power as of the date of adoption of the Plan; 
 
                  ii) any plan or proposal for the liquidation or dissolution of 
         the Company is adopted by its shareholders; 
 
                  iii) individuals who, as of the date hereof, constitute the 
         Board (the "Incumbent Board") cease for any reason to constitute at 
         least a majority of the Board; provided, however, that any individual 
         becoming a director subsequent to the date hereof whose election, or 
         nomination for election by the Company's shareholders, was approved by 
         a vote of at least a majority of the directors then constituting the 
         Incumbent Board shall be considered as though such individual were a 
         member of the Incumbent Board, but excluding, for this purpose, any 
         such individual whose initial assumption of office occurs as a result 
         of either an actual or threatened election contest (as such terms are 
         used in Rule 14a-11 of Regulation 14A promulgated under the 1934 Act) 
         or other actual or threatened solicitation of proxies or consents by or 
         on behalf of a Person other than the Board; 
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                  iv) all or substantially all or the assets of the Company are 
         sold, liquidated or distributed; or 
 
                  v) there occurs a reorganization, merger, consolidation or 
         other corporate transaction involving the Company (a "Transaction"), in 
         each case, with respect to which the shareholders of the Company 
         immediately prior to such Transaction do not, immediately after the 
         Transaction, own more than 50 percent of the combined voting power of 
         the Company or other corporation resulting from such Transaction. 
 
         d) Any good faith determination by the Incumbent Board of whether a 
Change of Control within the meaning of this definition has occurred shall be 
conclusive. 
 
12.      AWARD AGREEMENTS 
 
         Awards under the Plan shall be evidenced by agreements that set forth 
the terms, conditions and limitations for each Award, which may include the term 
of the Award (except that in no event shall the term of any ISO exceed a period 
of ten years from the date of its grant), the provisions applicable in the event 
the Participant's employment terminates, and the Company's authority 
unilaterally or bilaterally to amend, modify, suspend, cancel or rescind any 
Award. The Committee need not require the execution of any such Agreement by the 
Participant, in which case acceptance of the Award by the Participant shall 
constitute agreement by the Participant to the terms of the Award. 
 
13.      PLAN AMENDMENT 
 
         The Board may at any time amend, suspend or terminate the Plan as it 
deems necessary or appropriate to better achieve the purposes of the Plan, 
except that the Board may not, without the approval of the Company's 
stockholders, materially increase the number of shares available for issuance in 
accordance with Section 6 of the Plan. 
 
14.      TAX WITHHOLDING 
 
         The Company shall have the right to deduct from any settlement of an 
Award made under the Plan, including the delivery or vesting of Shares, a 
sufficient amount to cover withholding of any federal, state or local taxes 
required by law or such greater amount of withholding as the Committee shall 
determine from time to time, or to take such other action as may be necessary to 
satisfy any such withholding obligations. If the Committee permits or requires 
Shares to be used to satisfy required tax withholding, such Shares shall be 
valued at the Fair Market Value as of the tax recognition date for such Award. 
No Shares or other property shall be delivered under the Plan to any Participant 
or other person until such Participant or other person has made arrangements 
acceptable to the Committee for the satisfaction of any foreign, federal, state, 
or local income and employment tax withholding obligations, including, without 
limitation, obligations incident to the receipt of shares or the disqualifying 
disposition of shares received on exercise of an ISO. Upon exercise of an 
Option, the Company shall withhold or collect from the Participant an amount 
sufficient to satisfy such tax obligations. 
 
15.      OTHER BENEFIT AND COMPENSATION PROGRAMS 
 
         Unless otherwise specifically determined by the Committee, settlements 
of Awards received by participants under the Plan shall not be deemed a part of 
a participant's regular, recurring compensation for purposes of calculating 
payments or benefits from any Company benefit plan or severance program. 
Further, the Company may adopt other compensation programs, plans or 
arrangements as it deems appropriate or necessary. 
 
16.      UNFUNDED PLAN 
 
         Unless otherwise determined by the Board, the Plan shall be unfunded 
and shall not create (or be construed to create) a trust or a separate fund or 
funds. The Plan shall not establish any fiduciary relationship between the 
Company and any participant or other person. To the extent any person holds any 
rights by virtue of an Award granted under the Plan, such rights shall 
constitute general unsecured liabilities of the Company and shall not confer 
upon any Participant any right, title or interest in any assets of the Company. 
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17.      USE OF PROCEEDS 
 
         The cash proceeds received by the Company from the issuance of Shares 
pursuant to the exercise of stock options or the settlement of other Awards 
under the Plan may be used for general corporate purposes. 
 
18.      REGULATORY APPROVALS 
 
         The implementation of the Plan, the grant of any Award under the Plan, 
and the issuance of Shares upon the exercise or settlement of any Award shall be 
subject to the Company's receiving all approvals and permits required by 
regulatory authorities having jurisdiction over the Plan, Awards or the Shares 
issued pursuant to Awards. 
 
19.      FUTURE RIGHTS 
 
         No person shall have any claim or rights to be granted an Award under 
the Plan, and no Participant shall have any rights under the Plan to be retained 
in the employment of the Company. Likewise, participation in the Plan will not 
in any way affect the Company's right to terminate the employment of the 
Participant at any time with or without cause. Any discretionary authority held 
by the Committee or the Board shall not give rise to any duty on the part of 
such body to exercise such discretion for the benefit of any Participant; and 
all such discretion may be exercised for the exclusive benefit of the Company. 
 
20.      GOVERNING LAW 
 
         The validity, construction and effect of the Plan and any actions taken 
or relating to the Plan shall be determined in accordance with the internal laws 
of the State of California and applicable federal law. 
 
21.      SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS 
 
The Plan shall be binding on all successors and assigns of a Participant, 
including, without limitation, the estate of such Participant and the executor, 
administrator or trustee of such estate, or any receiver or trustee in 
bankruptcy or representative of the Participant's creditors. However, no Award 
or other interest in the Plan may be assigned, pledged or otherwise alienated, 
except to the extent permitted in accordance with Section 10 of the Plan and the 
applicable Award agreement. 
 
                                       12 
 



 
 
                                                                     EXHIBIT 5.1 
 
 
                           OPINION OF COUNSEL 
 
                           December 20, 2001 
 
 
Consumer Portfolio Services, Inc. 
16355 Laguna Canyon Road 
Irvine, CA  92618 
 
Re:    Registration Statement on Form S-8 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
         I have examined the Registration Statement on Form S-8 (the 
"Registration Statement") to be filed by you with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission (the "Commission") on or about December 20, 2001 in connection with 
the registration under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, of a total of 
1,900,000 shares of your Common Stock reserved for issuance under the 1997 
Long-Term Incentive Option Plan (the "Shares"). As your counsel in connection 
with this transaction, I have examined the proceedings taken and I am familiar 
with the proceedings proposed to be taken by you in connection with the sale and 
issuance of the Shares. 
 
         It is my opinion that the Shares when issued and sold in the manner 
described in the Registration Statement will be legally and validly issued, 
fully paid and non-assessable. 
 
         I consent to the use of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration 
Statement and further consent to the use of my name wherever appearing in the 
Registration Statement, including the Prospectus constituting a part thereof, 
and in any amendment thereto. 
 
                                            Sincerely, 
 
 
                                              /s/ MARK CREATURA 
                                                 MARK CREATURA 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.1 
 
 
                         CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT AUDITORS 
 
 
The Board of Directors 
Consumer Portfolio Services, Inc. 
 
We consent to the incorporation by reference in the registration statement on 
Form S-8 of Consumer Portfolio Services, Inc. filed on December 20, 2001, of our 
report dated March 29, 2001, relating to the consolidated balance sheets of 
Consumer Portfolio Services, Inc. and subsidiaries as of December 31, 2000 and 
1999 and the related consolidated statements of operations, shareholders' 
equity, and cash flows for each of the years in the three-year period ended 
December 31, 2000, which report appears in the December 31, 2000, annual report 
on Form 10-K of Consumer Portfolio Services, Inc. 
 
                                    KPMG LLP 
 
Orange County, California 
December 20, 2001 
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